
Unofficial Ellis County 4-H Council Minutes 

April 30, 2019 

 
The April 30, 2019 meeting was called to order by Anna Kuhn. We started by saying the flag 

salute and 4-H pledge. We did not have minutes from the last meeting. The treasurer’s report 

was read by Kylie Dreiling and moved to approve by Taegan and seconded by Brandee. Motion 

carried. 

For committee reports the Achievement Banquet, 4-H Day, Promotion talked about making a 

change to add Application Resume Interview category which is learning how to make an 

application, resume, and doing an interview and also adding extemporaneous speaking to all 

ages. They also talked about having some technology and room monitor issues. They have also 

set the date for achievement banquet the next two years which are October 26, 2019 and 

October 24, 2020.  

The other committees Ag Livestock and Home Ec,BBQ, Foodstand didn’t have a meeting before 

Council. For the Agent Report they are still looking for Superintendents and Assistant 

Superintendents for Cloverbuds, plant science, small pets, horses, and fiber arts. We would like 

to congratulate Jacob Schmeidler for winning the State 4-H Scholarship and like to thank 

everyone who participated in the Cookie Thank You Project. Each club need to have members 

sign up to be fair volunteers.  

There was no old business to talk about. For new business Heather moved to approve 

committee reports.  It was seconded by Grace.  Motion carried. 

Then we broke into our different committee groups Old Timer’s Fitting and Showing talked 

about the cost which is $15 from now to July 12th and $20 the day of the event. Photo Day 

Camp is going to be June 20th from 9-5 at the Ag Research Center. The committee to promote 

fair before and during fair talked about where to place the flyers and what the flyer talks about, 

have some kids go on the radio station and talk about their experience at the fair and how 4-H 

has made them who they are today, and also creating a Twitter or Instagram to show what is 

going on the week of fair.  

Then we talked about setting a date for Council to put picnic tables together, but some of the 

kids thought of making it a pride project so Grace moved to take back to our clubs to see if they 

would do this as a pride project and Brandee second the motion. Motion carried.  Jill 

Pfannenstiel also added that if anyone was interested in doing an interview with the fair board 

for their Facebook page to talk about fair is welcomed to give Jill a call or send her an email. 

The next meeting was set at this meeting which is June 4th at 6pm. Taegan moved to adjourn 

the meeting and Kylie second that motion.  Meeting adjourned. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Megan Howe, Recorder 

 


